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The Montgomery County Board of Education opposes House Bill 688. 

This bill requires each public high school student to submit the Free Application for Federal 

Student Aid (FAFSA) to the U.S. Department of Education or the Maryland State Financial Aid 

Application (MSFAA) to the Maryland Higher Education Commission, or a certain financial 

information form to a county board of education as a requirement for graduation. 

On September 26, 2024, the Montgomery County Board of Education adopted a legislative 

platform that contains priority issues and ongoing concerns.  One of the ongoing concerns is 

preserving local autonomy.  Based on this platform position, the Montgomery County Board of 

Education opposes legislation that would infringe on local control.  Bills that fall into this category 

require specific school system action and may impact areas such as school calendars, school start 

times, curriculum, testing, procurement, and other operational decision-making.     

 

House Bill 688 infringes on local control and would require that school-based staff divert time 

from existing duties to ensure compliance with this newly enacted graduation requirement.  As a 

result, the Montgomery County Board of Education opposes House Bill 688.   

 

 


